Town of Garfield TOWN COUNCIL REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

June 23, 2021 - 7:00 PM 405 W California Public Phone in Option: 1-931-488-8949 PIN: 204 057 444#

CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Pfaff called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

ROLL CALL: Mayor Pfaff, Council Members: Neal Leon, Jesse Parkins, Cande Hasenoehrl and Tom Tevlin. Staff: Clerk/Treasurer: Cody Lord, Public Works: Shon Clark, Marshal's Office: Joe Handley (Call In) Absent: Mike Olsen

INTRODUCTION OF GUEST: Connie Schaut, Eugene Kobzar, Tara Robinson, James Haskins and Marty Masten

Mayor Pfaff asked if there was any public comment and everyone said no, they were just here to watch. Cande Hasenoehrl asked Eugene Kobzar if he still had a rooster at his property and said they are not allowed in town, if he had one, it needed to go. Eugene answered that he doesn't have a rooster.

APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES:

Cande Hasenoehrl MOVED to approve the minutes of the Regular Council Meeting June 9th, 2021. Tom Tevlin seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

POLICE REPORT: Marshal Handley

Mayor Pfaff said that Marshal Handley had provide a written report because he is on vacation.

PUBLIC WORKS REPORT: Shon Clark

Water

Everything operating as normal. Water meters have been read.

Sewer

Everything operating as normal.

Garbage

Everything operating as normal.

Streets/Parks

The compost facility is getting caught up. There is still an issue with people dumping grass in the center pile. Grass should only be placed where it says grass only. Nothing else belongs there and everything else besides grass belongs in the middle section. Shon will check to see if the county will bring a dumpster exclusively for grass clippings but said likely this will be more expensive to load and haul. Tom asked where the compost goes and Shon said it is hauled somewhere for fuel. The metal pile should be dwindling as they were coming to load some and haul away.

The park sprinklers have been repaired and should be working good now. There are some limbs in the park that need to be dropped. Currently there is one that is stuck in the tree and Shon will contact some people in town to see if they have some equipment to get up that high and get it out of the tree so it isn't a hazard.

OLD BUSINESS:

Mayor Pfaff had the application for the ARAP Covid Relief funds. The town is eligible for an estimated \$170,000. \$85,000 of it would be available this year and \$85,000 the same time next year. This is all grant money as long as it is used on water and sewer infrastructure projects that weren't already budgeted in the 2021 budget. A good project to get started on with this money would be the replacement of water meters throughout town. Shon is working on getting a bid to have all ultrasonic radio water meters installed in town. The correct meter sizing will be needed to provide an accurate bid. All present council was in support of filing the paperwork with the Office of Financial Management to get the funds for the Covid Relief.

Mayor Pfaff said they are waiting on a few final bids to come in for land excavation at the trailer park. This will be a conversation at the next council meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:

There was no new business to discuss.

FINANCIAL: Approval of checks

Neal Leon <u>MOVED</u> to approve payment of bills. Jesse Parkins seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Payroll: Checks: 14791-14797 EFTPS x 2

Total =\$14,534.39 Total =\$5,849.59

Claims: Checks 14798-14802 EFT DOR

Total of Payroll & Claims =\$20,383.98

ADJOURN:

Cande Hasenoehrl <u>MOVED</u> to adjourn the meeting. Neal Leon seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. The council meeting was adjourned at 7:06 pm.

Jarrod/Praff - Mayor

ATTEST:

Cody Lord - Clerk reasure